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A N N U A L

 R E P O R T

B u i l d i n g  U p  T h e  C o m m un  i t y



Dear Friends,

Everyone loves the idea of “bootstrapping” -- pulling yourself up by your bootstraps -- 

which means no one else is going to do it for you. You’ve got to do it all by yourself. 

But there is another way up: the Habitat way. You pull yourself up, but your community 

is pulling with you. The community says, “if you work hard, we will, too.” And so it 

happens. Homeowners raise the walls, but they aren’t the only hands on the frame.

This year, a lot of people worked the Habitat way. There were the six families that 

purchased new homes, the 40 families that had homes repaired, and the two homes our 

contributions helped build in El Salvador and Kenya, but the community worked just as 

hard. Over 1,500 volunteers and 900 donors stood up to help families succeed.

What has Habitat for Humanity Susquehanna been up to this year? We have been 

providing modest homes for families earning modest incomes, making neighborhoods 

more safe and stable, preserving homes for families in need, and looking up to praise 

God for all we do with our community partners.

Thank you for being a part of Habitat Susquehanna this year. Through your support, we 

are able to say that things are looking up in Harford and Cecil counties!  

							       In service,

							       Karen K. Blandford
							       Executive Director
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Habitat for Humanity 
Susquehanna, Inc. is an 

ecumenical Christian housing 
ministry. We are a 501(c)(3) 

nonprofit organization.

B u i l d i n g  U p
T h e  C o m m un  i t y

“My people will 
live in peaceful 
dwelling places, 
in secure homes, 

in undisturbed 

places of rest.”
Isaiah 32:18
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6 Families
moved into new homes in FY2013

These families spent 170 hours in 
homeownership classes, and performed over 
2,500 hours of  sweat equity on their homes 

and the homes of  other partner families.

Aberdeen
The Ameno Family

752 Battle Avenue
The Johnson Family

618 Edmund Street
The Salihu Family

749 Battle Avenue

Bel Air
The Crouse Family

404 Giles Street

Edgewood
The Middendorf Family

1421 Harford Square 
The Robinson Family

1365 Harford Square 

The impact of Habitat for 

Humanity Susquehanna’s 

work reaches beyond the 

number of new homes we 

build each year. We provide 

stable financing for thirty 

years – and the impact of our work can 

be seen in each family over time.

Last year, our 

homeowners saved 

$419,598 by owning 

a Habitat home instead 

of paying market 

rents!  Why is this 

important? These savings help families 

afford transportation to work, save for 

college for themselves and their children, 

build retirement savings, be prepared for 

life’s inevitable emergencies, and tithe 

according to their faith. 

Our work has also 

resulted in an increase 

in net worth of 

$354,052 for Habitat 

homeowners in just one 

year.  An increase in net 

worth brings stability to the family, the 

neighborhood, and the larger community, 

and enables families to create a legacy.

Owning a home breaks the cycle of 

generational poverty that can occur when 

families are living paycheck-to-paycheck.

As a reflection of 

God’s love, and in 

partnership with 

low-income families 

and the community, 

Habitat for Humanity 

Susquehanna seeks to 

create homeownership 

opportunities by 

building, renovating, 

and repairing homes.

Habitat for Humanity 

Susquehanna’s 

vision is to eliminate 

substandard housing 

in Cecil and Harford 

counties through 

action and advocacy.

Since our inception, 

we’ve helped fund 

a total of 64 homes 

in Kenya and El 

Salvador through 

our tithe.  This year 

we joined Habitat El 

Salvador and other 

Maryland affiliates to 

build 45 new homes 

and rehab 45 existing 

homes in the El 

Barrial community in 

the next 4 years. 

Mission Statement

Vision Statement

P artner    
f a m i l i es

Habitat Tithe

We are helping families build a stable future for themselves and for the next generation. 

46
Families 
Served
in FY2013

71
Houses 
Completed
since inception

217
Families 
Served
since inception



Habitat for Humanity 
Susquehanna homes are built 
on the concept of  partnership. 

Together, volunteers, individual 
donors, and corporations build 

an affordable house. Our homes 
are built using quality materials 
and are all Energy Star qualified. 

They are large enough to meet 
a family’s needs, but small 

enough to keep construction and 
maintenance costs low. Support 
from the community allows for 
no-interest loans, making our 

houses affordable for Cecil and 
Harford County families in need. 

Repair Program 
When Tony and Tracy Grenier saved up 

money to buy their dream home, they did 

not expect everything to fall down around 

them. With Tony’s part time employment 

and Tracy’s recent diagnosis of multiple 

sclerosis, the couple managed to save 

just enough for a place of their own. A 

few years after moving into the house of 

their dreams, the stone façade began to 

fall apart. Within a couple of months, the 

Greniers couldn’t even open their front 

door and the walls inside their home 

began to bow and crack. Homeowner’s 

insurance wouldn’t pay for the damage 

and they couldn’t afford to fix the problem 

themselves. Once Tony and Tracy realized 

their safety was at risk they contacted our 

Repair Program seeking help. We took 

some quick action and fixed the problem. 

The Greniers were very appreciative and 

put sweat equity into the repair. They have 

saved the stones and are hoping to use 

them on their back porch.

 “The Habitat Repair Program is truly a blessing. Thanks to you, our home is now safe. From our 

first application to the final step of our home repair, we felt blessed by this amazing experience.  

Working hands on and learning was also great. Thank you for your time.  You are amazing.”

Build on the Mall
construct         i on

This year, Habitat for 
Humanity Susquehanna 

participated in the National 
Veterans Build on the Mall 

event, where seven frames 
were constructed in just four 

days. In a continuing effort to 
serve and honor veterans and 

military families, the seven 
frames represented the seven 

branches of  the military. 
HHS received three of  the 

frames valued up to $20,000 
each. Thank you Home Depot 

for joining us in raising 
awareness of  affordable 

housing issues for veterans!

Since its inception in 2008, Habitat 
Susquehanna’s Repair Program 
has served 219 low-income 
homeowners in Cecil and Harford 
counties with 257 repairs. This 
year’s highlights include: 

• 40 families served 
• 53 repairs 
• 6 veterans served through the 
Home Depot Repair Corps Program 

- Tracy Grenier



“Give 
of your 
hands 
to serve 
and your 
hearts to 
love.”Mother Teresa 

Elizabeth 
Bondarenko
“I volunteer with 

Habitat because it is 

the most rewarding 

way to help both 

others and yourself. 

Volunteering with 

Habitat has taught 

me so much not only about building, but 

also about character and what it truly 

means to be selfless and to have a loving 

and open heart. Volunteering, whether 

it is in the office or on the build site, is 

something that gives me pride and a sense 

of accomplishment; it is something that I 

can continually learn from. 

Volunteering is a remarkable way to bring 

others a sense of hope. Sure, we build 

homes and we make families’ lives more 

comfortable, but we also reassure people 

in need by providing them with a support 

system. If I can use my time to remind 

people that there is still good in the world, 

why would I turn that down? The families 

that Habitat helps receive not only a 

home, but also stability, independence, and 

a sense of empowerment. 

I volunteer with Habitat because every bit 

of me believes that if everyone, everywhere 

cared an ounce more about others, the 

world would be a remarkably different 

and better place. Volunteering allows me 

to be a small part of a huge change and 

when I’m old and gray, I want to be able 

to know for a fact that I helped better the 

lives of others— and Habitat lets me do 

that.”

Navy veteran Scott DiGennaro is one of 
Habitat for Humanity Susquehanna’s most 
dedicated Repair Program volunteers. This 
fiscal year, he worked on 16 projects and 
contributed over 107 volunteer hours. 

V olunteers       

Total Numbers

Business Volunteers.............31%
Individuals...........................31%
Youth...................................15%
Faith-Based Groups..............10%
Civic/Community Groups........ 4%
Committee Volunteers........... 3%
Repair Volunteers.................. 3%
Event Volunteers.................... 2%
Office Volunteers................... 1%

2010..................................633
2011..................................580
2012................................1200
2013................................1503

Total Volunteer Hours:

17,930
Total Saved in 
Labor Costs:

$413,301.48

- Tracy Grenier



Over $10,000
Anonymous
APGFCU
The Arc Northern Chesapeake 

Region
Bank of  America Foundation, Inc.
Cecil County Government 
Constellation Energy
The Dresher Foundation
The Greater Bel Air Community 

Foundation
Habitat For Humanity International
Harford County Government
The Harford Mutual Insurance 

Companies
The Home Depot Foundation
Maryland Department of  Housing 

and Community Development
Maryland Energy Administration
The Morris A. and Clarisse 

Mechanic Foundation, Inc
Mountain Christian Church
PNC Community Development 

Banking
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Slusher
United Way of  Central Maryland
The Whiting-Turner Contracting 

Company

$5,000 - $9,999
Anonymous 
Battelle Eastern Science and 

Technology Center
Bel Air United Methodist Church
John Brice and Judith Morgan
Brown Advisory
Mr. Adam Datesman and Dr. Julie 

Ducharme
Raymond W. and Anne M. Hamm, 

Jr. 
Kohl’s

$1,000 - $4,999
1st Mariner Bank
American Legion Susquehanna 

Post 135
Anonymous 
APG Post Chapel
Baltimore Gas and Electric
Bel Air Downtown Alliance
Capitol Finishes, Inc.
Chesapeake Bay Area Combined 

Federal Campaign
Chesapeake Environmental 

Management, Inc.
Christ Our King Presbyterian
Church of  the Holy Spirit
Community Foundation of  Harford 

County, Inc.
Fallston Presbyterian Church
Dr. and Mrs. John Ferriter
Mr. and Mrs. David Freeman
Mr. and Mrs. Percy Goodnow
Dr. Leo Handerhan
Harford Community College/ 

Sappari Solutions
Havre de Grace United Methodist 

Church
Hollywood Casino Perryville
Joe and Stephanie Hurley
Johnson Controls
Ms. Betty Kline
Dr. Diane Lane
Million Dollar Real Estate 

Association of  Harford County
National Penn
NBC Industry Group
Dr. Carl Roberts
Rosedale Federal Savings and 

Loan Association
Mr. James Sirkis
St. John’s Lutheran Church

St. Margaret Church
TIC Gums
Town of  Bel Air
United Way of  Cecil County
Mr. Rick Vitek
Women’s 5K By the Bay
York Building Products Company

$500 - $999
Anonymous 
Bel Air Lions Club
Bel Air Networking Group
Bob Corbett Tools, LLC
BW Unlimited, LLC
C & B Management, LLC
Cecil County Board of  Realtors, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Art Charron
Ms. Margaret Combs
Dulaney Title and Escrow
Exit Preferred Realty, LLC
First Presbyterian Church of  

Bel Air
G&M Automotive Bel Air
Ms. Pat Gilligan
Grove Presbyterian Church
Habitat for Humanity Maryland
Mrs. Linda Heilman
Dr. M. Annette Haggray
Highland Presbyterian Church
Mr. Kevin Kantor and Ms. Jeanine 

Upchurch
Mr. Stephen Kirchner
Ms. Miranda Lawrence
McCormick and Company
Mr. Matthew Mullen
Mrs. Lena Oneill
Mr. Michael Plank
Presbyterian Church of  Havre 

de Grace
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Tillman
Mark Schlottman
TitlePoint Corporation
Wesleyan Chapel United Methodist
Mr. Clarence White, Jr.

$100 - $499
Dr. and Mrs. Vijay Abhyankar
Mr. James Aiken
American Insurance and Financial 

Services, Inc.
American Legion Auxiliary Mason 

Dixon Post 194
Anonymous
Mrs. Barbara Antoshak
Ms. Joyce Applegarth
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Arment
Automated Coatings, Inc.
B & C Tools, LLC
Sheriff  and Mrs. L. Jesse Bane
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Begin
Mr. and Mrs. John Bellas
Benjamins Store, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. William Billiet
Ms. Kim Birchen
Mr. and Mrs. William Blewett
Mr. Jim Bloom
Ms. Judith Bock
Mr. Tom Borg
Boyle Buick GMC Truck
Mr. Michael Bracknell
Mr. and Mrs. William Brown, Jr.
Buck’s Auto Service
Ms. Anna Burke
Ms. Marilyn Carlon
Mr. Jean-Pierre Caron
Ms. Elsie Cerutti
Mr. Brett Cherry
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Colenda 
The Clorox Company
Mr. and Mrs. Don Combs
Mr. and Mrs. John Comer
Mr. Gerald Cook

Ms. Hettie Copenhaver
Mr. James Corbett
Richard and Patricia Cotton
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Councill
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Crouse
Mr. and Mrs. Leo Dagostin
Mrs. Elizabeth Daniel
Mr. Mark Dardozzi
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Davids
Mr. Steven Davies
DC Tools, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Deal
DeCapite & DeCapite, PA
Ms. Carol Diamond
Mr. David Dixon
Mr. Roger Dorr
Douglas Tool Sales, LLC
Ms. Kali Duobinis
Mr. Edmond Elburn
Employees Charity Organization of  

Northrop Grumman
Energy Recovery Operations
Evergreen of  Harford County 

Garden Club
Ms. Kimberly Fleming
Ms. Pamela Ford
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Fox
Mr. Jonathan Fox
Mr. Laurence Frank
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Fritz
Mr. and Mrs. Clarence Fry
Gary’s Automotive Repair, Inc.
The GE Foundation
Mr. Frederick Gelhaus
Mr. Stephen Glassman
Ms. Karen Gosnell
Grace Memorial Episcopal Church 
Ms. Lottie Gribble
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Guido
Mr. Noah Hammond
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Hart
Mr. and Mrs. Hayward Haughton III
Ms. Carol Hayden
Mr. James Heckler
Ms. Jude Height
Ms. Colleen Helmlinger
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Hendrickson
Teresa and Jesse Herbert
Herud Family Living Trust
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Hickey
Ms. Sherine High
Ms. Dorothy Higinbothom
Mr. David Holden
Holy Communion Lutheran Church
Mr. Ricky Horney
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Hughes
Inspirational Women
The Jaabb Karas Family
J & H Tires, Inc.
Jeffrey Miller Insurance, Inc.
The John Carroll School
Mr. Robert Johnson
Jones Junction
Ms. Misty Kabernagel
Mr. Kenneth Kammerer
Ms. Nichole Keys
Mr. Leonard Kirk
Mr. Joan Knapp
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Krueger
Ms. Jessica Kwicien
Mr. John Leavy
Ms. Illene Lee
Ms. Carol Lemmon
Linden Heights United Methodist 

Church
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Lipka, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Dayne Loewner
Mr. David Logan
Ms. Marianne Lucot
Ms. Joan Ludlow
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Lynch
Ms. Elizabeth Markum

Ms. Barrie Martin
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Masters
Ms. Marie McBride
Mr. and Mrs. Bradley McGuirk
Mr. Robert McKinnon
Mr. and Mrs. William Meier
Mr. George Meredith
Mr. Joseph Milano
Mr. Arthur Miles
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Miller
Mr. Paul Miller
MM Jones, Inc.
Mr. Derek Moses
Mr. and Mrs. James Mosuly, Jr.
Mt. Zion United Methodist Church
Ms. Rebecca Pagano
Mr. David Payne
Ms. Vicki Pennington
Mr. Wayne Perry
Phil & Rick’s Service Center, Inc.
Ms. Pamela Phillips
Mr. Bernhardt Pielert
Mr. Ryan Pierson
Ms. Robin Pitt
Pre-Dating Speed Dating, Inc.
Presbyterian Women from First 

Presbyterian Church
Mrs. Joan Preston
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Preston
Proactive Planning Group, LLC
Quigley Company, LLC
Mr. Bryan Rakestraw
Ms. JB Redding
Mr. and Mrs. Bertram Rice
Mr. John Scott Richardson
Mr. and Mrs. Sean Riley
Mr. Diego Rodenas, Jr.
Ms. Yvonne Roberson
Ms. Stefanie Robinson
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Rutledge
Mr. William Ryan
Mr. John B. Schab
Mr. Wade Scott
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Searles
Mr. and Mrs. Lou Sedlak
Ms. Irena Shrader
Mr. Joseph Sommerville
Dr. and Mrs. Alfred Sparks
St. Francis de Sales Church
St. Mary’s Church
Mrs. Betty Stonik
Mr. John Stonska
St. Paul’s Evangelical Lutheran 

Church
Ms. Barbara Stroud
Mr. Matt Szychowski
Mr. Joseph Szymkowiak
Mr. Matthew Talkington
T & E Tools, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Thomas
Mrs. Dorothy Thomey
Mr. Stewart Throop 
Trapped In Paradise Vacations
True Colors Collision Unlimited
United Way of  Delaware
United Way of  Greater Atlanta
United Way of  the National Capital 

Area
Ms. Elizabeth Vannoy
Mr. Louis Vigliotti
Village Automotive, LLC
Mr. James Vogt
Ms. Mary Ellen Volkart
Mrs. Amelia Walker
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Walsh
Ms. Jillian Walsh
Ms. Carol Washburn
Mr. Dennis Wasmer
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Wassmer
Ms. Joan Wiggins
Mr. John Wilhelm
Mrs. Amy Willis

Ms. Karen Wilmer
Mr. and Mrs. Terri Wolbert
Mr. Marion Woodrow
Mrs. Adrienne Yang
Mrs. Kat York
Mrs. Donna Zavacky

Under $100
Mr. and Mrs. Nelson Acosta
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Adolph
Mr. Tsegaye Ameno
American Legion Harford Post 39
American Legion Post 256 Parkton
Anonymous
Mr. John Antal, Jr. 
Ms. Barbara Aspinall
Ms. JoEllen Barnes
Bel Air Autobody
Mr. Daniel Berends
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Bezek
Mr. Greg Blair
Boy Scout Troop #808
Mr. Louis Brand
Mr. Ronald Brasefield
Ms. Anne Bredlow
Mr. Jeffrey Brock
Mr. Alberto Brown, Sr.
Ms. Margaret Brown
Ms. Elizabeth Brown-Pettit
Mr. Andrew Burbelo
Ms. Lauren Burch
Ms. Janet Burkhardt
Mr. Shay Burrows
Mr. Thomas Bury
Business Resource Network
Mrs. Paula Carmody
Ms. Elizabeth Carper
Mrs. Susan Cavallio
Mr. Jonathan Ceci
Charlie’s Front End Service
Churchville Presbyterian Trustees
Mr. Brian Claffee
Coffee News
Ms. Nicole Compel-Galie
Mr. Robert Cora
Ms. Mindy Costanzo-Romero
Ms. Sally Daigle
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Daniele
Ms. Dorothy Dare
Ms. Karen Davis
Mr. James Decourcey
Delta Sigma Theta Sorority, Inc.
Ms. Sandra Demczak
Mr. Richard Dewey
Ms. Naomi Diggin
Mr. and Mrs. Pearre Doetsch
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Duff
Dr. John Duguid
Mrs. Anne Dulik
Ebling Noe Associates
Episcopal Regional Council Harford 

County
Ms. Diane Firak
Ms. Carla Flaim
Ms. Kimberly Fleetwood
Mr. Beryl Fleming
Mr. and Mrs. Geary Francis, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. William Fritz
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Fulkrod
Rev. Anne McCorkle Garrett
Mr. Sigmund Gast
Mr. George Geist
Give Back Foundation
Ms. Rita Glover
Gold Medal Physical Therapy
Mr. Malcolm Goodman
Mr. Lee Graul
Ms. Rachel Graves
Ms. Gayle Greenwood
Mr. Frank Gregg
Mr. and Mrs. Milton Greif
Mr. Brian Hall

Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Ham
Ms. Christine Harkins
Ms. Sheila Harris
Mr. Tom Hart, Jr.
Ms. Brenda Harzard
Havre de Grace Rotary
Mrs. Carol Hawtin
Ms. Judy Herman
Ms. Sheila Herring
Ms. Jean Hess
Mr. Joseph Hevey
Ms. Joan Higginbotham
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Hinkle
Mrs. Charlotte Hilberg
Ms. Barbara Hillman
Mr. Jeffrey Holt
Mr. Terry Horrocks
Ms. Greean Howard
Ms. Tara Hyde
Mr. Jeffrey Hyman
Mr. John Ingles
Ms. Lisa Isennock
Mrs. Janice Jackson
Ms. Barbara Jameson
Mr. Girma Jegnu
Mr. and Mrs. William Johnson
Ms. Doris Jones
Dr. Thomas Jordan
Mr. and Mrs. George Juergens
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Kilby
Ms. Isabelle Knox
Mr. Ronald Krchnavy
Ms. Rachel Krepps
Ms. Geraldine Krotee
Ms. JoAnn Lafontaine
Mr. and Mrs. Calvin Langford
Dr. Lynn Larsen
Mr. Michael Lattin
Mr. Robert Lewis, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Lootens
Lowe’s
Ms. Paula Mank
Ms. Deirdre Martin
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Mathaney
Mr. and Mrs. Don Mathis
Mr. Donald McCole
Mr. James McCormick
Ms. Donna McFarland
Mr. Terence McLaughlin 
Mr. Dennis Meadowcroft
Mr. Joe Meholic
Ms. Elaine Millard
Mr. and Mrs. Levi Miller
Ms. Dawn Moessner
Mr. Eric Moore
Ms. Jacqueline Moore
Ms. Lisa Morgan
Ms. Helen Morse
Ms. Kathleen Muffoletto
Ms. Debbi Mullinix
Mr. Paul Nelson
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Nichols, Jr.
Mrs. Betty Nivison
Mr. Dwayne Noe
Mr. Wayne Noonan
North Harford Collision Center
Mrs. Mary O’Connor
Mr. Anthony Olhausen
Ms. Mardith Ollinger
Ms. Patricia Oster-Jones
Ms. Dede Pardee
Mr. Don Parish
Mr. and Mrs. Marion Parker
Mr. and Mrs. John Pasquinelli
PepsiCo 
Ms. Maria Perticone
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Pickett, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Pickett
Ms. Sharon Pickett
Mr. Kenneth Pilkenton
Ms. Jean Powers
Ms. Joan Pyle

d onors   



Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Rabold
Mr. and Mrs. John Resta
Mr. and Mrs. Milton Reuwer
Ms. Lois Reynolds
Mrs. Deanna Rinker
Mr. Michael Rivera
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Roberson
Ms. Gloria Roeger
Mr. Scott Rowe
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Ruggerio, Jr.
Mr. David Ruigrok
Mr. and Mrs. Ellory Sanderson
Mr. Jose Santiago
Ms. Claudia Scarborough
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Schurter
Scopel Family Revocable Living 

Trust
Ms. Antoinette Scott
Ms. Judith Sengelaub
Ms. Amy Sherwood
Mr. Kevin Shetterly
Mrs. Shawn Shumway
Mr. and Mrs. David Sickenberger
Mr. Stephen Silva
Mr. and Mrs. George Skinner
Mr. Kevin Small
Mr. Leon Smith II
Ms. Susan Snyder
Mr. Harold Spurgeon
St. Ursula’s Sarah’s Hope
Ms. Laura Starkey
Danielle and Lauren Tinsley
United Way of  Central Ohio
United Way of  Greater 

Philadelphia and Central New 
Jersey

Ms. Gail Valenti
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Wagner, Jr.
Ms. Joycelyn Walker
Ms. Judith Walkley
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Webb
Wells Fargo Foundation Education 

Matching Gift Program
Mr. Mark Wolf
Mr. Guy Woodard, Jr.
Ms. Robbyn Zimmerman
Mr. Christopher Zukowski
Mr. Michael Zwiebel

Dream Builders’ Ball
Mr. Leonard Addison
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Adolph
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Ahearn
Allied Phillips Heating & Air 

Conditioning
Ms. Dawn Anderson
Anonymous
APGFCU
The Arc Northern Chesapeake 

Region
Ms. Susan Bancroft
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Barnoff
BB&T
Ms. Karen Blandford
Mr. and Mrs. William Blewett
Boyle Buick GMC Truck
Mr. John Brice and Ms. Judith 

Morgan
Ms. Cathie Bryant
Mr. Edward Burns
Mrs. Jeanne Butcher
Pastor Benjamin Cachiaras
Chesapeake Bank of  Maryland
Mr. and Mrs. Dave Chmura
Mrs. Kathryn Christ
Civil Utility Construction 

Company, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart Cohen
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Colenda 
Mr. and Mrs. Don Combs
Constellation Energy
Mr. Curtis Coon
Mr. Greg Cottrell
Cranford Contractors, Inc.
Mrs. Holly Crouse
Cuomo and Goddard, LLP

Mr. Scott Dallas
Mr. Scott Digennaro
Ms. Carolyn Diker
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Edmeades
Mr. Phil Eichensehr
Mrs. Jessica Fendryk
Ms. Linda Flint
Mr. Richard Foard
Frederick Ward Associates
Garono, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Garono
Mrs. Debbie Gemuendt
Ms. Pat Gilligan
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Goddard
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Hajak
Raymond W. and Anne M. 

Hamm, Jr.
Harford Bank
The Harford Mutual Insurance 

Companies
Harford County Government
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Hart
Healthcare Affiliates
Mr. and Mrs. Sean Hart
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Hege
Mr. and Mrs. George Heidelmaier
Ms. Colleen Helmlinger
Teresa and Jesse Herbert 
Mr. Richard Herbig
Mr. Andrew Higginbotham
Mr. Brian Holloway
Mr. and Mrs. Terry Hottle
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Hughes
Mr. and Mrs. Joe and Stephanie 

Hurley
J.W. & Sons, Inc.
Jay Edwards & Associates, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Keva Johnson
Mr. Kevin Kantor and Mrs. Jeanine 

Upchurch
Kerry Hochstein & Associates
Mrs. Katie Kinslow
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Klein
Dr. Diane Lane
Ms. Liz Leoni-Monti
Mr. and Mrs. David Lewis
Mrs. Cherie Lhotsky
Mr. Steven Linkous
Mariner Freight Systems, Inc.
Mr. Thomas Marsten
Mrs. Carole Matejevich
Ms. Gretta McGill
Ms. Regina McManus
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Meehan
Mr. and Mrs. Tony Meoli
Ms. Vanessa Milio
Mr. Bruce Miller
Mr. Matthew Mullen
Ms. Angela Munro
Mr. Robert Ohler
Dr. and Mrs. Rodger Oursler
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Pagotto
Pessin Katz Law, PA
Mrs. Lynn Pitts
PNC Bank
Mr. Kevin Rabold
Ms. Betty Reeves
Mrs. Susan Roarty
Mr. and Mrs. George Robinson, IV
Ms. Camilla Rogers
Rotary Club of  Aberdeen 

Charities, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Flemming Scott
Mr. Dave Serio
Mr. and Mrs. Gil Shelsby
Mrs. Shawn Shumway
Mr. James Sirkis
Slavie Federal Savings Bank
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Slusher
Drs. Stephen and Kellie Smaldore
Snee, Mahoney, Lutche & 

Helmlinger, PA
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Sullivan
Mrs. Carol Suzdak
Mrs. Mary Syphard
Mr. Matthew Tinnin

Mr. Hank Twist, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Gunnar Vandersteur
Mrs. Pamela Villeneuve
Mr. Scott Walker
Mr. Jim Walters
Mr. Michael Ward
Ms. Abrielle Willis
Willis Concrete Construction

Golf Tournament 
Mr. Wil Adkins
Mr. Roy Albert
Anonymous
APGFCU
Baltimore County Savings Bank
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Barnoff
Bel Air Downtown Alliance
Mr. and Mrs. Leopold Bellantoni
Beltway International
Boyle Buick GMC Truck
Mr. John Brice and Ms. Judith 

Morgan
Brightview Avondell
Mr. George Brown, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Brunkhorst
Canby Motors Collision Repair
CertaProPainters 
Chesapeake Bank of  Maryland
Mr. Mike Cimatu
Clifton Investment Partnership, 

LLP
Computer Design Kitchen Center
Computer Renaissance
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Corselius
Mr. Charles Delss
Domino Sugar
Echo Communicate
Ferrell Fuel Company, Inc.
Dr. Dennis Fisher
G&M Stokes Business Services, 

Inc.
Gold Medal Physical Therapy
Group Benefit Strategies
The Harford Mutual Insurance 

Companies
Mr. David Harris
Mr. Byron Hawley
Ms. Colleen Helmlinger
Horne Concrete Construction
Hurley World Travel Co.
Joe and Stephanie Hurley
Mrs. Dawn Hyde
Mr. Joe Iacchei
Integrity Cleaning, Inc.
Kerry Hochstein & Associates
Mr. Stephen Kirchner
Mr. Brian Kolbe
Mr. Bill Kress
Dr. Diane Lane
Mr. Thomas Lucas
MasterCard
McComas Funeral Home
Ms. Darlene McMullen
Mr. and Mrs. Tony Meoli
Mr. Matthew Mullen
Mr. Wayne Oliver
PNC Bank
Republic Services
Ms. Yvonne Roberson
Mr. William Robinson
Rosedale Federal Savings and 

Loan Association
Rotary Club of  Aberdeen 

Charities, Inc.
Safe Harbors Travel Group
Mr. John B. Schab
ServiceMaster
Mr. Brian Seymore
Sherwin Williams
Mr. James Sirkis
Slavie Federal Savings Bank
Mr. Charles Slusher
Snee, Mahoney, Lutche & 

Helmlinger, PA
State Farm Insurance Shirley 

Brunkhorst Agency

Mr. Lawrence Stevenson
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Stewart
Mr. and Mrs. David Thomey
Mr. Doug Thompson
Mr. Lloyd Umbarger
Vehicle Service Plus, Inc.
W. R. Grace & Co.
WEM, Inc.
White Marsh Brewing Company, 

LLC
Mr. Kevin Williamson
Mr. Mark Wolkow

Build-A-House BBQ
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Adolph
Cecil College 
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Colenda
Ms. Carol Deel
Delmarva Power
Exit Preferred Realty, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Clarence Fry
Dr. M. Annette Haggray
Raymond W. and Anne M. 

Hamm, Jr.
Ms. Colleen Helmlinger
Mr. Robert Hodge 
Hollywood Casino Perryville
Joe and Stephanie Hurley 
Mr. Robert Johnson
Mr. Peter Kirsh
Kirsh Title Services, Inc.
Ms. Sandy Leonard
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Loomis
Ms. Mary Moore
Ms. Tari Moore
Mr. Matthew Mullen
North East Enterprises
Dr. Stephen Pannill
Ms. Jeanne Parry
PNC Bank
Ms. Yvonne Roberson
Ms. Claudia Scarborough
Ms. Emma Skinner
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Slusher
Ms. Irma Jean Smith
Snee, Mahoney, Lutche & 

Helmlinger, PA
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Standiford
The Stewart Companies
Mr. Wilson Tharpe 
Mr. and Mrs. David Thomey
Mr. and Mrs. Dwight Thomey
Waterfront Properties, LLC
WXCY FM

In Kind
95.1 SHINE-FM / 1230AM WRBS
Aberdeen IronBirds
Allied Phillips Heating & Air 

Conditioning
Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority, Inc. 

XI Delta Omega Chapter
Anna’s House
APGFCU
Arcade Flooring
Archer Exteriors, Inc.
Architectural Design Works, Inc.
The Arc, Northern Chesapeake 

Region
The Arena Club
Aruba Sun and Spa
Balsamo, Stewart, Lutters & 

Ruth, PA
Baltimore Ravens
Mrs. Sandra Barstow
Battelle Eastern Science and 

Techology Center
Bel Air Decorative Painters
Benchmark Construction Services, 

LLC
Boys and Girls Club of  Harford 

County - Bel Air Branch
Boys and Girls Clubs of  Harford 

County - Havre de Grace 
Branch

Brownie Troop #1234

Business Resource Network
Mr. Jim Butcher
C&C Roofing
Charm City Run
Chesapeake Environmental 

Cleaning Systems, LLC
Chiapparelli’s of  Havre de Grace
Christopher Schafer Clothier
Circa LTD
Civil Utility Construction 

Company, Inc.
Coffee Coffee 
Coldwell Banker
Computer Renaissance
Costco Wholesale
Country Garden Club of  Harford 

County
D.L. Sanborn Concrete 

Construction, Inc.
Dave Serio’s Vehicle Service Plus
Decisive Data Systems
Ms. Carol Deel
DelMarVa Stand Up Paddle
Destination Imagination
Dow Chemical
Energy Services Group 
Evergreen Garden Club of  Harford 

County
Ferguson Enterprises, Inc.
Flavor Cupcakery
Flowers by Lucy
Forest Hill Elementary School
Forest Hill Landscaping
Mr. Timothy Fox
Frank Hajek & Associates, PA
Freedom Federal Credit Union 
Fritz Farm and Nursery
Full House Press, Inc. 
General Motors Baltimore 

Operations
Goldfather of  Aberdeen
Gold’s Gym
The Gutter Guys
Mr. Dave Guttman
Harford County Public Library 

Foundation
The Harford County Reading 

Council
Harford Day School
HCC Interior Design Club
Home Repairs by Scott
The Humidour Cigar Shoppe
Ice World
Industrial Hygiene Consulting
Injured Workers’ Insurance Fund
J. S. Dallas, Inc.
Jay Edwards & Associates, LLC
Jones Junction
Joppatowne Women’s Club
JW Roland Trucking, Inc.
Kamenik Enterprises
Kids First Swim School Bel Air
Mrs. Carol Klein
Klein’s Shoprite 
Ms. Kristin Knoerlein
Mr. Stan Kozenewski
Lafarge North America, Inc.
Lavender Hill Craftsmen
LeeAnn Nelson Physical Therapy
Looney’s Pub
Lowe’s Home Improvement
MacGregor’s Restaurant
MaGerk’s Pub & Grill
The Main Street Tower
Martin Barry Limited 
Maryland Golf  and Country Club
Master Graphics, Inc.
MasterCard
Mrs. Carole Matejevich
Mr. and Mrs. Stan Mecinski
Merle Norman Cosmetics & 

Day Spa 
Ms. Joan Motsay
Mountain Branch Golf  Course
Mt. Zion Baptist Church
Ms. Angela Munro

National Gypsum
Mrs. Susie Oursler
Pairings Bistro
Ms. Nicole Pate
Pathways Church
Persona Salon & Spa 
Mrs. Lynn Pitts
PlumbCrazy
Quality Analytical, Inc.
Ms. Raye Ragan
The RED Company
Red-D-Arc Welderentals
Regional Pulmonary and Sleep 

Medicine
Rosenberg Martin Greenberg, LLP
Mr. Ray Ruiz
S & K Heating and Air 

Conditioning
Mr. Jordan Sappington
Mr. Flemming Scott
Sherwin Williams
Ms. Michelle Shewbridge
Signs by Tomorrow
Six Flags America
Ms. Irma Jean Smith
Smyth Jewelers 
State Farm Insurance Shirley 

Brunkhorst Agency
State of  Maryland International 

Reading Association Counsel
The Stewart Companies
Strakes, Roberts, and Bauer 

Advertising
Survice Engineering Company
Mrs. Carol Suzdak
Mr. and Mrs. David Talbot
Terrapin Business Systems
Ms. Elizabeth Tiemann
Tiny Toes
TitlePoint Corporation
Total Marketing Resources
Valspar Paint
Vulcan Materials Company
W. R. Grace & Co.
Wal-Mart North East
White Hall Plumbing & Hydronics
Wholesale Cabinet Distributions
Winters Run Golf  Club
Wolf  Fire Protection
Mrs. Sharon Wolff
York Building Products Company
Mr. Ralph Young

Habitat for Humanity 
Susquehanna’s financial 
statements are audited 
each fiscal year ending 
June 30. For a copy of  
our most recent audit, 
please contact the HHS 
office at 410-638-4434.

Every effort has been 
made to insure the 
accuracy of  this report. 
Please accept our 
apologies if  your name 
is omitted, misspelled 
or otherwise incorrectly 
listed. If  we have made 
an error, please let us 
know by contacting Tara 
Hyde, Development 
Associate, thyde@
habitatsusq.org



www.habitatsusq.org

With help from the community, Holly and Roger 
Crouse were determined to change their family’s 
future. They followed God’s plan and in the process became homeowners. 

Finding an affordable home for a family of nine was a challenge. 
Although Holly and Roger both work, they could only afford a two-
bedroom apartment. With seven children, there was no such thing as 
personal space.  They had to stay organized and even used public 
storage units for some of their belongings. 

When Holly lost hope in their search for a suitable home within their 
price range, she contacted Habitat for Humanity Susquehanna. She knew 
that in order for her relationship to grow with her children, she needed 
to start with a stable home. She wanted a place where her children 
had room to express themselves. The children were active in the Bel Air 
community, and Holly’s main concern was taking them away from those 
friendships and memories.  

Thankfully, Habitat for Humanity Susquehanna presented them with 
the opportunity to live in the ‘House that Bel Air Built,’ Habitat’s very first 
house in Bel Air. Holly and Roger could not have been more excited to 
begin their journey to homeownership. With friends and family, Roger 
worked on the house almost every chance he could. Holly also assisted 
with fundraising events and office work. The children were always 
stopping by the office, and not one of them could hide their excitement. 

Over 300 volunteers worked on the home, whether they hammered 
together an exterior frame or painted a bedroom wall. Holly said, “We 
will never forget every hour they spent building our home. The fingerprints 
that they leave behind will always be within our walls. Our home will 
stand because of them.” Holly and Roger also thanked the donors and 
sponsors that made their dream of homeownership a possibility. 

T h e
C rouse      f a m i l y


